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9MAR2020 - With regard to the measures introduced for the containment of the COVID-19 epidemic emergency , a coordinated reading of the provisions issued by the Prime Minister decree of 8 March 2020, of the Minister of Interior is provided (Press release of the 8 March 2020) and the Emergency Commissioner for the Civil Protection (Order n. 646 of 8 March 2020), relating to aspects of interest to the air transport sector, in order to standardize actions at national airports.
That said, following is a summary:

The Italian airports are all open and functioning and flight operations are guaranteed, provided that some prescriptions indicated in the aforementioned provisions are observed namely:

1. Those who use the air transport to/from the “reinforced areas” referred to in the Prime Ministry Decree of 8 March 2020 for work needs, for necessity or for health reasons must complete and follow up a form provided by the Police (published and can be downloaded on the ENAC website) containing a self-declaration stating the reasons listed above.
1. For flights outside the national territory (Schengen and non-Schengen), residents in the “enhanced containment” areas referred to the same decree must complete and present the self-declaration with the departure and arrival indication of the purpose of the trip.
1. With regard to travel for proven work reasons, it is reiterated that these are permitted in the manner indicated (self-declaration to always carry with you and show, upon request, to the competent Authorities.) Therefore, workers in the aviation sector, such as example air crew members, airport operator etc can move to and from the “reinforced containment” areas.
ENAC renews its invitation to passengers with flights to and from airports within restricted areas, to contact the airline for information on the actual status of their flight

